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BEST PAKAT OF THE MONTH 

I saw an engineer on duty 
using the embarkation ladder 
going down to the surface of 
the water in the middle of 2 
ships to check something 

without proper PPE. I explained to the crew 
to wear the mandatory PPE because it is 
dangerous and if anything happens, there 
will be a risk of him getting badly injured and 
he must be alert of the rolling of the two 
vessels side by side due to the strong 
current of the water. Agreed and done. 
 
– Muhamad Afif Bin Muhamad Hud— 

The year 2012 has come and 
gone. I would like to take the 
opportunity to congratulate the 
staff and marine crew for a 
good team work. The chal-
lenges we have gone through 
together in 2012 has made us 
all more experienced and ready to face the New 
Year with open minds. 
 
Moving forward to a better and safer 2013 
ahead for everyone. Happy New Year! 
 
“So celebrate what you have 
accomplished, but raise the bar a 
little higher each time you suc-
ceed.” 

New MD’s First Official Visit to Dayang Indah 

Lantana Services new MD, Joffiry Rifin together with SQA 
Stanley Ling joined Marine Superintendent Capt Eugene in 
conducting an internal ISM audit onboard Dayang Indah. This 
is MD’s first official vessel visit. Upon arrival onboard, the three 
mentioned above were welcomed by Capt Sugeng. They were 
requested to register their names in the visitor’s logbook fol-
lowed by a safety briefing given by Chief Officer Budi. Capt 
Eugene informed the entire senior officers onboard on the visit 
that the internal ISM Audit will be conducted on an annual 
basis. 

LSSB Annual Appreciation Dinner 

Lantana Services held her very first annual appreciation dinner to both Brunei and Malaysia staffs including vessels’ crews on the 
4th January 2013 at Kuala Belait Boat Club. The dinner kicked off with the arrival of guests and was followed by the welcoming 
speech from Lantana Services’ Brunei new MD Mr. Joffiry Rifin on the challenges LSSB faced in 2012 and the journey ahead in 
2013. Along with dinner, musical performances, lucky draws and some games made the night more fun.  
It was really a wonderful, enjoyable fun-filling night. A night to remember indeed. 

Bidding Farewell To A Colleague 

Happy Birthday on January 

A simple lunch gathering with friends to celebrate a spe-
cial occasion. Happy belated birthday to Rachel and Sufia. 
May you age graciously and healthily; as you celebrate 
the gift of life. 

People come and go. Hellos are said, and so are 
goodbyes. On the month of January 2013, two of 
our dearest colleagues, Fayyadhah (HSE Asst) 
and Nuryiah (Account Asst) waved their good-
byes to the company. We regret to see them go, 
but we wish them all the best in all their future 
endeavors in life.  

Brunei Marine DOC Audit 

The Brunei Marine DOC Audit was conducted on the 17th & 
19th of January 2013 by the Marine Department. There are 
zero number of major and minor non-conformities yet 2 obser-
vations are sighted by the auditors.  

Lantana Overall HSSE Performance 2012 
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